
MINUTES 
 

Stated Meeting of the R.C. Lindsey 

Parent Teacher Organization  

 

February 1, 2016 

 

Call to Order 

With 10 members in attendance, along with Principal Dahlhofer, the meeting was called to order 

by Vice President Danielle Pitcock at 8:48 am. 

 

Minutes 

Action: That the reading of the December meeting be waived. Moved, seconded, and 

approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Rachele Jeunnette, reported the price of the storage shed has increased. The shed, and 

its insurance has been paid for the year.   

 

Administration Reports 

 

Mr. Dahlhofer 

Mr. Dahlhofer would like to work with PTO in finding space within the building to help with 

storage so PTO doesn’t have to continue to pay an outside company.   

 

Old Business 

 

Holiday Shop 

The Holiday Shop went well.  The students liked the selection of gifts.  Vendor Night was a 

disappointment.  Not very many people came to shop, and the committee chairs will make a 

decision regarding Vendor Night next year. 

 

Science Night 

Science Night went very well.  More than 100 Lindsey students were able to participate.  Having 

water and snacks available for the adults would be a good idea for the future.   

 

Winter Party 

The photo booth pictures have been printed, but not distributed yet.  Patterson’s donated donuts 

for the snack.  The 5
th

 grade time was a little disorganized.  The students didn’t want to 

participate in some of the activities.  Overall it was a good day, and students had fun.   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

New Business 
 

Storage Unit 

The cost of the storage unit PTO uses has hone up to $57 a month.  It is paid up to December 9, 

2016.  Mr. Dahlhofer will look into finding space within the building for PTO to use.  Volunteers 

will look into how much cupboards with secure locks cost.  Discussion will continue in further 

months.   

Lunch with A Loved One 

Lunch with a Loved on is February 11 and 12.  There are not many parents signed up to help.  If 

you are able, please come to help on the day your child is not scheduled to have lunch. 

 

Popcorn 

Mette Douglas reported that sales are okay.  She is going to come in earlier to have more time to 

make enough popcorn.  There have been students that haven’t been able to purchase popcorn 

because they have run out.   

 

Committee Chairs 

Members need to think about what committees they would like to lead next year.   

 

Nominating Committee 

The PTO board asked Mindy Taiclet, Elisa Kretschman, and Misty Caudill to serve on the 

nominating committee.  All 3 accepted.  The slate will be presented at the next meeting.  

 

Announcements 

The next box top contest starts next week.  The winning class will have extra recess.  Every 

student who participates will be put in a raffle to win a spirit shop gift card.    

 

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 9:37 a.m.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Heather Reeves, Secretary 

 
 
 


